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NEWSLETTER
MESSAGE FROM MAYOR NICK KAPPATOS

To the Residents of Runnemede,

I hope everyone is having a great year so far. In our continuing effort to keep 
you accurately informed about your town, we are providing every household 
and business with this Newsletter. I want to thank Council President Patty 
Passio and Councilman John Ranieri for all the time they put in to making 
this newsletter a reality.

This year, we are focusing on infrastructure improvements and making our 
community more attractive to businesses. All over our town you will see con-
tractors repairing and replacing our sanitary sewer lines that are in the most 
need of attention. Another project is the completion of the road resurfacing 
on Washington and S. Oakland Avenues and the installation of sidewalks on 
Davis Road. We have begun the process of creating a redevelopment zone 
along the Black Horse Pike to deal with the empty buildings and a more 
vibrant business environment. Where there were two empty buildings, we 
will be welcoming two new businesses to the Pike, Cooper Urgent Care and 
Caliber Collision. This is a good sign of things to come.

In an effort to make our municipal building ADA compliant, you will have a 
new handicap accessible entrance from our new public parking lot to the 
front office. A LED sign will be installed to help with community messages 
and Borough announcements.

We will continue to improve our recreation facilities this year by removing 
hazardous trees around the Girls Softball Fields and install an irrigational 
well for new sprinklers that are being donated by The Sprinkler Company.

We want to thank the Camden County Freeholders. With their help, Runne-
mede received over $183,000 this year alone to cover the cost of improve-
ments. I also want to thank the Runnemede-Bellmawr-Glendora Rotary Club 
for their donation of the Bud Palmieri Pavilion at Beaver Branch Park. Thank-
you, to all the members of Council and all our employees, for working so 
hard this past year. Without all of you working together we would not have 
accomplished so much.

As always it is my honor to be the Mayor of Runnemede, 

		  Sincerely,
	

Nick Kappatos
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CALL 911 for EMERGENCIES
Police Dispatch for Non-Emergencies  

call 856-939-3354

Gerace Jewelers’ Corner
Thank you to the Camden County Free-
holders for our beautiful new gateway 
into Runnemede/Camden County. 
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PUBLIC SAFETY

Emergency Management
Reverse 911 for all residents of Runnemede

For more info contact: Charlie Romond
cromond@runnemedenj.org

“As  Public Safety Director, I am proud to inform you that we are continu-
ally investing in every aspect of your public safety. ” 
Call me at 856-628-6862. 

CALL 911 for EMERGENCIES
Non-Emergencies call 856-939-3354

Councilwoman
Eleanor Kelly

See the Farmer’s Market upcoming events on page 9.

Enjoying the Fall Festival!

L.E.A.D. HOOPS DAY GRADUATION

RUNNEMEDE FIRE DEPT FARMERS MARKET

Officers Honored by Camden County Free-
holders and Borough of Runnemede for their 
oustanding service: Sargent Bill Sampolski, Bill 
Ortiz, and Robert Alexander.

Congratulations to the 5th grade L.E.A.D. graduates from 
Volz and St. Teresa Schools. A special thank you to Bernies 
Auto, Luigis Pizza, Runnemede Toyota, and the Vault for 
their donations to help make this day a success.

Upgrading Our Fleet: All new police vehicles 
are now equipped with full service video 
cameras and new computers. This past year 
Runnemede has purchased two new police 
vehicles to add to our fleet. 

Junior Police Academy: Mayor and Council 
are happy to announce that the Runnemede 
Police Department along with Officer Chuck 
Burns are heading this project. We wish you 
the best of luck. For more information, email 
Officer Burns at: aburns@runnemdepolice.org.

RUNNEMEDE POLICE DEPT
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PUBLIC WORKS

Construction Code Official
Chris Mecca: 856-939-2815 x1013

Construction Office
June Elkins: 856-939-2815 x 1013

Zoning/Code Enforcement Officers
Keith Knight and Buck Tuthill: 

856-939-2815 x1014

Runnemede Transit Bus
For info contact Silvio Lee at:

856-939-5161

To Report a Pothole
Call Public Works at:
856-939-5161 x1004

“As Public Works Director, I am having the pleasure of working 
closely with our superintendant in bringing you the best team who 
continually maintains our buildings, grounds and roads.” Call me at 
856-465-5836.

Councilman
Mike Root

Please visit our website www.
runnemedenj.org to find out when 
the street sweeper is scheduled to 
visit your neighborhood. Call us di-
rect if you need additional sweep-
ing: 856-939-5161 x1004.

Our Public Works Deptartment is shown here hard at work cleaning 
up after a storm using our chipper. If you have debris, place it at the 
curb in lengths no longet than four feet and call 856-939-5161 x1004. 
Please leave your address in your message.

We have invested in a new trash truck, eliminating 
repair costs and break-downs. Our truck will pay for 
itself through our shared services program with neigh-
boring communities. 

Our Public Works Dept. has also been hard at work 
using our new jet truck to maintain and clean our 
sewer lines, saving us $$$ and keeping things moving 
smoothly!

UPGRADING OUR FLEET

Keep an eye out for our other new vehicles to better service our community!
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PARKS & RECREATION
“As Parks and Recreation Director, I look forward to bringing you 
many years of my professional experience to this department.” Call 
me at 609-519-0894

Councilman
Craig Laubenstein 

Investing in our childrens’ safety and your comfort! New bleachers, new flooring 
and new HVAC at the Harry Williams Building.

NEW AT THE HARRY WILLIAMS BUILDING

GREEN ACRES 
UPGRADES

Thank you to the Runne-
mede-Bellmawr-Glendora 
Rotary Club for their gen-
erous donation of our new 
“Bud” Palmieri pavilion 
and picnic tables. Come sit 
in the comfortable shade 
and watch your chil-
dren play! We have also 
improved our soccer field 
with a larger play area.

Our walking trail now has 
new trash and recycle 
receptacles and lighting. 
Come enjoy all our recre-
ational areas from dawn 
to dusk! Leashed dogs are 
welcome. 

We have also added light-
ing to the bike path for 
your safety.

Does your dog need a play date? 
Check out our dog park on 1st Ave 

behind Hirsh Lake!

Nature’s Beauty
Come explore and enjoy Runnemede’s 
own natural beauty at Timber Creek. 
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ENGINEERING
“As Engineering Director, I am pleased to share with you the highlights
of our progress for this year and look forward to continued growth for 
the future.” Call me at 856-979-8260

Councilman
Bob Farrell

AFTERBEFORE
New ADA compliant entrance/lobby

under construction

NEW PUBLIC PARKING LOT AT BOROUGH MUNICIPAL BUILDING

STAGING FOR NEW SLIP LINING

TAKING CARE OF OUR AGING SEWERS

Our borough is investing money now in our infrastructure to prevent major problems in the future. New slip 
lining for our aging sewer lines will help avoid back-ups, breaking, and collapsing, saving us time and money. 
We are working hard to keep things flowing!

Left: Camera 
showing sewer 
lines before and 
after new slip 
lining. Notice 
the difference 
between the left 
and right images.

Pictured to left are 
before and after 
photos of the new-
ly replaced sewer 
lines. Children who 
volunteered for 
Community Service 
will be painting 
over the graffiti to 
finish the job. 
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FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION
“Our future is looking bright! Increased services and a better quality of life 
with no or low municipal tax increases” Call me at 856-831-9856

TAX INFORMATION
You can pay your taxes:
•	 Online
•	 At the Drop Box by the new 

front entrance (NO CASH)
•	 By mail
•	 In person at the Borough Mu-

nicipal Building

Tax Collector
Joyce Pinto: 856-939-5161

Tax Assessor
Brian Schneider: 856-939-1521

REGISTRAR OF VITAL
STATISTICS

For info contact: Joyce Pinto, 
CMR 856-939-5161. Certified 
copies of all vital records: $10 
each. Marriage License: $28 cash

COURT 
INFORMATION

You may pay your court 
fees online at our website 
www.runnemedenj.org 
or by phone. Contact the 
Municipal Court at 856-
939-5252.

PROPERTY TAX
DEDUCTION

If you are a honorably discharged 
veteran, senior citizen, disabled 
person or surviving spouse of 
either you may qualify. Applica-
tions are available in the Runne-
mede Tax Office located at 24 
North Black Horse Pike. For more 
information contact the Tax Of-
fice at 856-939-4437.

Councilman
John Ranieri

Property Tax Reimbursement
“Senior Freeze”

The State of New Jersey, Division of Taxation, 
offers a program for seniors and disabled to 
assist them in lowering their real estate tax bur-
den. Information on obtaining an application, 
eligibility requirements, including income limits 
and benefits available under this program can 
be found at www.state.nj.us/treasury/taxation/
ptr/index.html or call 1-800-882-6597.

Check out some of our capital investments: 
vehicles • parks • buildings • equipment

51%
26%

23%

Finance Fun Fact
Did you know that the value of 
all homes in Runnemede, from 
the largest to the smallest, aver-
ages $147,500? It’s a fact, and 
now you know!

WELCOME TO OUR NEW 
EMPLOYEES

	
Christian VanAuken	 C2 Police Officer 
Kyrsten Grassi	 C1 Police Officer
Lisa M. Coxe	 C1 Police Officer
John E. Burnick	 EMT, PT
Laurence M. Bonacci	 Public Works

Good luck and we look forward to 
working with you!
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PUBLIC EVENTS
“As Director of Public Events I make memories..I have been blessed 
with making many happy ones...from our Reorg to the Christmas pa-
rade, it’s all for you! RUNNEMEDE ROCKS! Call me 856-466-5133”

Council President
Patty Passio

Join us for our annual Halloween Party! October 
31st  6pm - 8pm at the Field House

CHRISTMAS FESTIVITIES
The parade, tree lighting and party will 
begin at 6pm on November 26th.

MEMORIAL DAY
Memorial Day services begin at noon at 
the Harry Williams Building on May 29th.

FOURTH OF JULY
The Fourth of July 
main parade will 
begin at 1pm. The 
rain date is July 
8th at 1pm.

BOROUGH CONCERTS ON THE GREENS
June 21, July 19,  and August 23

YOUTH MAYOR AND COUNCIL
This will be the week of May 13th for the eight grade 

students from Mary Volz School and St. Teresa’s.
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WHAT’S HAPPENING?

Our community coming together for a candle light vigil for 
David Connors. You will be missed.

In memory of our former Mayor Sis 
Kalvaitis. Runnemede thanks you 

and remembers you.

Cooper Urgent Care under construction.

MOVING RUNNEMEDE FORWARD

REMEMBERING DAVID

TRITON HIGH SCHOOL CLASS OF 1967 REUNION

More new businesses coming soon!

If you are a 1967 graduate of 
Triton High School, we are look-
ing for you! Our 50th year reunion 

is on Saturday October 7th, 2017 
at Adelphia’s Ballroom. For more 
information go to Triton Red & 

Blue Class of 1967 Facebook Page 
or email Dennis Cox at Den49co@
gmail.com. Hope to see you there!
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RUNNEMEDE LIBRARY
Document Shredding: Coming soon! The library will be 
offering document shredding to local patrons. Because 
shredding documents with sensitive information is an 
easy and effective way to protect yourself from identity 
theft, we are pleased to be adding this to our list of 
services. Please limit your items to be shredded to one 
grocery bag at a time. There will be no charge but the 
library is happy to accept donations to help with the 
cost of the service.

Museum Passes: Back by popular demand, Museum 
Passes are again available. This year the following 
passes are available free of charge:

•	 The Battleship New Jersey

•	 Paws Farm (which has recently been bought 
by the Garden State Discovery Museum and 
recently renovated)

•	 The Garden State Discovery Museum

•	 Grounds for Sculpture

•	 The Morris Arboretum

•	 The University of Pennsylvania Museum of 
Archeology and Anthropology

The passes are good for 4 days, check for availability in 
the library catalog or call ahead at 939-4688. A credit 
card must be presented when borrowing the pass.

THANK YOU CAMDEN COUNTY
FREEHOLDERS

Runnemede Mayor and Council, pictured below, accepting 
the CDBG Municipal Funds community block grant for road 
improvements. Thank you for your generous contribution!

DATES TO REMEMBER
•	 Youth Mayor and Council: Week of May 13
•	 Memorial Day Ceremony: May 29 at Noon
•	 Runnemede Fire Co. Car Show:
	 Saturday June 3rd
•	 Runnemede Fire Co. Spring Festival:
	 Sunday June 4th
•	 July Fourth Celebrations - Rain or Shine:
	 9:00 am - Bicycle Parade
 	 9:30 am - Baby Parade
 	 1:00 pm - Main Parade
		  Rain Date: July 8th @ 1:00 PM
 	 Main Parade Float Contest:
		  1st - $100.00
		  2nd - $50.00
		  3rd - $25.00
	 Antique Car Judging:
		  1st-2nd-3rd Prize Trophies
•	 June 10 - Borough Clean up of Green Acres
•	 June 13 - Senior Citizens Club Trip
	 Call Geri at 856-939-5007 for tickets
•	 National Night Out: Tuesday, August 1st
	 A free fun night out for everyone! 
•	 Borough Concerts on the Greens
	 June 21st - Greater Kensington
		         String Band 6:30pm
	 July 19th - To Be Announced
	 August 23rd - Hegeman String Band 7pm
•	 Green Fair - September 16th at HWB 		

	 10am-2pm
	 Looking for vendors! Call Councilman 	
	 John Ranieri: 856-831-9856 or Patti 		
	 Adair: 609-685-7272
•	 Town Wide Yard Sale - Sat. Sept. 30 
	 8am-2pm 
	 No Registration Fee
	 Rain Date Sun. Oct. 1st
•	  Borough Halloween Party - Oct. 31st
	 6pm  to 8pm at the Field House
	 Best Costume Contest
•	 Sun. Nov. 26th - Beginning at 6:00 pm
	 Christmas Party, Parade & Tree Lighting
	 at the Harry Williams Building
	 Crafts, Prizes and Gifts
7pm begins the Fire Truck Parade bringing Santa 
along the Pike to the Community Center and 
then Santa lighting the Christmas Tree

For more details and/or questions please call 
Council President Patty Passio at 856-466-5133
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SUSTAINABILITY
BUTTERFLY GARDEN

Pictured to the left 
is the birth of our 
monarch butterflies 
at Runnemede’s 
Butterfly Garden.

The eagles have landed at Green Acres!
Runnemede is blessed with wildlife such as fox, deer, and eagles. 
We love God’s creatures, come see them all! 

Did you know that annually approximately 500 billion plastic bags are used worldwide? More than one mil-
lion bags are used every minute! Runnemede is looking to collect 500 lbs of plastic bags in 6 months. After 2 
months, Runnemede has collected 133 lbs. Please help us reach our goal of 500! We have collection bins to 

recycle your plastic bags at the following locations: Triton 
High School (2), Harry Williams Building, Mary E. Volz Middle 
School, Kiddie Academy, and the Runnemede Police Station. 
The flyer, pictured left, is a guide to which types of plastic 
bags you can recycle. The Runnemede Police Station also has 
a collection bin, pictured below, to safely dispose of uneed-
ed medications. Help keep the environment safe and clean!

PLASTIC BAG RECYCLING AND MEDICATION DISPOSAL
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Meet Rose Bud, the therapy chicken! She is a local 
celebrity chicken who has made appearances at many 
events in surrounding neighborhoods.

You can find many local vendors, such as bee keeper 
and honey producer Bennett’s Honey. They will have 
local honey available for purchase. 

In case you missed it, the GREEN FAIR IS BACK!
Come and interact with our vendors September 16th at the Harry Williams Building. There is much to see, do 
and learn, so plan to stop by for a great time!

SUSTAINABILITY AWARD WINNER
Congratulations to Linda Hurd for receiving the Sus-
tainability Award for the Month of January 2017. 
She was presented with the award at the Camden 
County Freeholders meeting by Jonathan Young.

Homemade Drain 
Opener

Ingredients:
     ½ cup baking soda
     ½ cup vinegar

Pour baking soda down 

the drain and follow with 
vinegar. Cover and let sit 
for at least 30 minutes. 
Flush with boiling water.

Tip: Prevent your shower 
from clogging by using a 
drain trap to catch hairs.

Come Learn About Com-
posting at the Green Fair!

Learn about the below pic-
tured compost containers 
and other varieties at the 
Green Fair. Information on 
their benefits and how to 
use them will be available. 
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DID YOU KNOW?
Join the GREEN TEAM Every Third 

Monday at 7:00 pm  in the Borough 
Court Room

Another important part of going 
green is to shop locally, especially 
when it comes to food. We’re all 
so used to being able to run by the 
grocery store for anything we need 
that we don’t stop to think about 
where that food comes from. But 
industrial farming is actually ex-
tremely damaging to the environ-
ment – it pollutes surrounding areas 
with toxic chemicals and uses vast 
amounts of resources, not just for 
producing food but also to get those 
foods from the farm to your table. 
When you shop at farmers’ markets 
and grocery stores that carry local, 
organic fruits, vegetables, and meat 
you’re helping the environment and 
ensuring you get nutritious, healthy 
meals. And the importance of think-
ing locally doesn’t just apply to food 
either. When you buy locally-made 
green products like furniture or toys 
you’re putting money back into your 
community and helping homegrown 
companies with environmentally 
friendly practices.

Going green also means thinking 
not just about global issues but also 
about local environmental problems. 
Volunteer with parks or natural cen-
ters to ensure your community has 
clean, well-maintained green spaces 
and get involved in local efforts to 
start or expand recycling programs 
and other sustainability efforts. The 
best way to make an impact is to 
start right in your own backyard.
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2017 SUMMER RECREATION 
PROGRAM

Summer Program Registration Forms can 
be found on the website of the Runne-
mede school district.The following summer 
program is available to students entering 
1st - 8th grade in the Runnemede School 
District. The program will operate from 
Monday, June 26, 2017 through Friday, Au-
gust 11, 2017. The hours of operation are 
based on your family needs, the program 
will run from 6:45 am - 6:00 pm. If you have 
questions, or need assistance filling out the 
form - please contact the School Business 
Office @ 856-931-5365 ext. 212

 YARD WASTE PICK-UP
Yard waste will be picked up every Monday 
until the last Monday in October.  If Mon-
day is a holiday, yard waste will be picked 
up the next day.  Leaves must be placed in 
brown paper bags or you can put leaves in 
a can..NO PLASTIC BAGS now through Oc-
tober.  Branches must be tied and bundled.  
Residents are requested to place debris in 
no more than 4’ foot lengths at the curb. 
Residents may call Borough Hall Ext. 1004 
to leave address if a chipper is needed.

The following household items are identified as MAN-
DATORY recyclables for households in the Camden 
County Solid Waste Management Plan:

•	 #1, #2, #4, #5 & #7 plastic containers
•	 Aluminum cans
•	 Brush
•	 Corrugated cardboard
•	 Glass bottles and jars
•	 Grass clipping
•	 High grade office paper
•	 Leaves
•	 Mixed Paper (junk mail, catalogs, magazines, etc.
•	 Motor oil
•	 Newspaper
•	 Scrap metal
•	 Steel and bi-metal Cans
•	 White goods (appliances)

The items listed below are non-recyclable and should 
NOT be included with your curd-side recyclables:
Plastic:
•	 Laundry Baskets
•	 Utensils/plates
•	 Dinner trays
•	 Childen’s Toys
Ceramics: ALL
Glass:
•	 Window glass
•	 Mirrors
•	 Light Bulbs
•	 Drinking Glasses
Paper:
•	 Foil or wax coated cardboard
Other:
•	 Food-soiled foil wrap and aluminum food pans

DO RECYCLE DO NOT RECYCLE
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SUPPORT OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES

www.americandiscountfence.com
chris.americanfence@gmail.com | Cell: 609-352-2524

Chris Pisani

Smokers Outlet
123 W Clements Bridge Rd

Runnemede, NJ 08078

(856) 312-8045

1001 E Evesham Rd

856-939-5599
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Meet our editors: 
Councilman John Ranieri and Council President Patty Passio hope that 
you enjoy this newsletter as much as they enjoyed bringing it to each and 
every home.

RUNNEMEDE ROCKS!

Special Thanks to our Graphic Designer: Ashley Latrella

SCHOOL INFORMATION

Bingham Elementary School
100 Orchard Avenue

Runnemede, NJ 08078
856-939-3192

Downing Elementary School
100 E. 3rd Avenue

Runnemde, NJ 08078
856-939-4036

Volz Middle School
505 W. Third Ave

Runnemede, NJ 08087
856-931-5353

Triton Regional High School
250 Schubert Avenue

Runnemede, NJ 08078
856-939-4500

Always looking for new 
members, come join us!

Runnemede Girl Scouts
Geri Golinski: 856-939-5007

Runnemede Boy Scouts
Mike Foody: 856-939-5311

Runnemede Senior Club
Lee - President: 856-939-4009

GFWC Runnemede
Woman’s Club

Patti Adair: 609-685-7272

VFW Post 3324
Commander Wm. (Sammy) 
Sampolski: 856-628-0236

JFK Democrat Club
Specializing in childrens’ parties 
and small events. Contact John 

Ranieri at 856-831-9856

COMMUNITY CHURCHES

Trinity Lutheran Church
200 E. Clements Bridge Road

Runnemede, NJ 08078
856-939-4411

www.trinityrunnemede.org

Holy Child Parish
St. Maria Goretti Church

St. Teresa of the Infant Jesus Church
13 E. Evesham Road

Runnemede, NJ 08078
856-939-1681

www.holychildparish.net

Mount Calvary Union Church
111 E. Clements Bridge Road

P.O. Box 41
Runnemede, NJ 08078

856-939-5193
mountcalvaryunionchurch.org


